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BUY A HOME GET A VISA


The Los Angeles Times reported last October 21, 2011 that New York Democrat Senator Charles Schumer and Utah Republican Senator Mike Lee introduced a bill in Congress to create a new visa classification for foreigners who purchase a $500,000 home in the United States. 


The Visa Improvements to Stimulate International Tourism to the United States of America Act, or VISIT-USA Act is specifically targeted to Chinese tourists. The new homeowner visa would be renewable every three years but would not put them on a path to U.S. citizenship. The purchase would have to be in cash, with no mortgage or home equity loan allowed. Moreover, the property would have to be bough for more than its most recent appraised value.


Furthermore, the buyer would have to live in the home for at least 6 months each year requiring the buyer to pay U.S. income tax on any foreign earnings. Once the property is sold, the buyer loses the visa eligibility and would be required to return to his/her home country.


Also, the buyer and his/her family will not be eligible for Medicaid, Medicare, or Social Security benefits. The homeowner visa also does not come with employment authorization to work in the U.S. However, if a sponsor for work authorization is found, the buyer can apply for the authorization thru normal USCIS channels.


Since the proposed legislation is bipartisan and has the support of billionaire investor Warren Buffett and the United States Chamber of Commerce President Thomas Donohue, there is a pretty good chance that VISIT-USA will pass and eventually signed into law. VISIT-USA creates another avenue for foreigners to immigrate to the United States.

For more information and consultation, you may reach me at (323) 888-9788 or at alim@abrahamlimlaw.com.

